KILLEEN NATIONAL SCHOOL

Killeen, Birr, Co Offaly

(057 9121682 
Email: killeenschool@eircom.net Website: killeennationalschool.com

1. School uniforms can be bought in Mary’s Flowers, Main Street, Birr

BOYS: Red jumper, white shirt, navy tie and trousers.

GIRLS: Red jumper, white shirt, navy tie, navy plaid pinafore.

After the Halloween Break to the Easter holidays the girls have the option of navy trousers instead of pinafore.

* ALL CLOTHING SHOULD BE MARKED CLEARLY WITH CHILDS NAME.
2. School tracksuit is optional – available in Mary’s Flowers. If not using the school tracksuit, then children wear a plain navy tracksuit on PE days. 
3.  
School Times:
9.00am – 1.40pm Infants




9.00am – 2.40pm First – Sixth




Infants must go home at 1.40pm

4. Please supply healthy lunches for your children. Glass bottles, chewing gum and nuts are not allowed. In accordance with guidelines issued by Dept. of Education, we encourage healthy eating in the school. All school days are healthy eating days – we encourage fruit/vegetable as part of their lunch. Please use re-usable containers to avoid waste. All of this will be explained to the children by their teacher at the beginning of the school year. (Information enclosed). Start your child with a small, healthy lunch as it is good practice.    
5. First Holy Communion – Second Class

Confirmation – Sixth Class
6. P.E. every Tuesday and Thursday. Children wear tracksuits (either the school tracksuit or a navy one) on that day. (These days may change and children will be informed of change when need be)
7. The Health Board asks us to remind parents to check children’s hairs on a regular basis for head lice.

8. Notification of child’s absence from school is required. In accordance with the Education Welfare Act, parents must provide a written reason for absences as these have to be recorded and may be checked at all times. Remember if your child misses 20 days in a school year, we are obliged to report it to the Welfare Board.

9. Staff Meetings: All children go home at 1.40pm. Dates of meetings will appear on the School Closures sheet which will be given to your child in early September. On the day of school holidays school closes for all at 12noon.
10. For the first 2 weeks all junior infants go home at 12noon. September 1st – September 16th inclusive. From Monday September 19th onwards the infant day will be 9.00am – 1.40pm. All that is required for the first break is a very small snack. These 2 weeks are a settling in and adjusting period for the new children.

11. All school money should be put in an envelope with the child’s name and class.

12. If you wish your child (ren) to avail of the Personal Insurance, please fill in either scheme and return to the school. This form will be distributed to children in early September.
13. When you enrol your child you are accepting the ‘Code of Behaviour’ and children must obey it at all times.   

14. This is a nut free school. Peanuts & peanut related foods are forbidden.

15. The school runs a Book Rental Scheme. This was set up by Parents’ Council in September 2013 and all children will benefit in the long run. (Sheet enclosed to explain)

16. School opens on Thursday September 1st for children at 9.00am 
